
Dates To Remember 

June 
  
Friday  13 Assembly 2.00pm—Classes sharing work:  Gr’s 1H, 3HB & 1/2RT
   Presenters: Mollie, Aiden, Raphael and Lucy 
   FREE DRESS DAY— raise awareness about marine debris 

 
Tuesday 17 Excursion to Sustainability Centre—Gr 4P and Gr 3/4H 
Wednesday 18 SCA Meeting 7.30pm in the Staff Room-Everyone Welcome 
Thursday 19 Excursion to Battery Point—Gr 1F/T and Gr 1H 
Friday  20 SRC Fundraiser—Woody’s Skate & Play 
 
Wednesday 25 Excursion to Mt Carmel College (Musical Production)—Gr 6W & Gr 6BG 

Friday  27 Assembly 2.00pm—Classes sharing work:  Gr’s 5R, 5E  & PW 
   Presenters: Fletcher, Remy, Ronan and Nell 
 

July 
Friday  4 Last day of term 2 
 
Monday 21 Student Free Day 
Tuesday 22 First day of Term 3 

 

CONTACT DETAILS 
 

Gourlay Street, West Hobart. 7000 

Ph: 6234 1030    Fax: 62313935 

Email: Lansdowne.crescent.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

 

REMINDER-SRC Fundraisers 

Free Dress Day Friday 13 June 

Gold coin donation  

 

Woody’s Skate & Play 

            Friday 20th June 

 

Remi, Dom and Joe 
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Dear Families, 

 

I hope you all enjoyed the long weekend – may have given people a 

chance to recover from some of the illness that is troubling a few at 

present.  

 

Well done to our Cross Country Team 

Lansdowne participated in the Interschool event at Geilston Bay. We are 

very proud to report that our team came 4th out of 19th teams and even 

better than that, we did ourselves proud once again by being highly 

supportive of one another and of all of the students attending. Some 

notable achievements include: Hugo Schwartz first in grade 3 boys, and 

Mollie Bailey 2nd in grade 6 girls. Our grade 3 girls team came 3rd overall, 

our grade 6 boys team came 4th overall and our grade 6 girls team 

achieved a fabulous 2nd overall. The team was very capably and proudly 

led by Sam Edgar and Nell Bradshaw. 

We are really fortunate that these events take place in our school 

program. The inter school carnivals are very big and labour intensive 

events - many retired teachers and principals attend to ensure it all runs 

smoothly.  Our children really benefit the hard work of many people and 

we know they appreciate that. A very big thanks to Ed Glover and Bec 

Rogers for their extensive work in preparing our school team. 

 

Well done  

Mollie Bailey, Michael Mc Devitt and Nic Spandler, members of the 

winning Southern boys and girls under 13 Hockey sides during the long 

weekend! Congratulations to you both! 



SPSSA Cross Country 
 

Yesterday 48 students represented the school at the annual SPSSA 

Cross Country carnival. Competing in Division A, they did 

themselves and our school proud finishing 4th overall in an event 

involving 20 schools. This was an excellent effort, a result of some 

very committed training and being the best they could be. 
 

There were a number of excellent individual performances on the day with the 

highlights being Hugo Schwarz’s first place in the Grade 3 Boys event and Mollie 

Bailey finishing in 2nd place in the Grade 6 Girls after a very close finish. 

 

Team results: 

Grade 6 Girls – 2nd place 

Grade 3 Girls – 3rd place 

Grade 6 Boys – 4th place 
 

A very big thankyou to the parents and friends who supported the team and to 

Mrs Carne and Mrs Hudson for their organisation on the day. 

Finally, a big thankyou to those children who trained with the squad and were 

unlucky not to be selected as members of the team. Your enthusiasm was 

fantastic. 
 

Ed Glover 

Senior Teacher/PE 

 

Filming of Lansdowne 

The National body for the Australian Curriculum – ACARA – is going to be 

filming the great work of the Lansdowne staff on Thursday next week. ACARA 

are keen to show case how effectively Lansdowne has implemented the 

Australian Curriculum and the inclusive learning environment we have 

developed. ACARA would like to share what we do here with many schools 

around Australia. This is something we are very proud of. We see the Australian 

Curriculum as a great opportunity to deliver a very rich and dynamic learning 

program in which critical and creative thinking is fostered and developed, it is 

really nice to be able to share this with others.  
 

 

Welcome Graeme Holmes, Emma Hay and Amy Brown – student teachers 

working in Prep Wearne, 1 Field/Langford and 2 Thompson and farewell Fleur 

McConnon – Fleur has almost been with us all year so it will be very different to 

not have her here working with Alanna in the Grade 3. It has been wonderful to 

have Fleur as part of Lansdowne and we wish her all the best for her future in 

teaching. 
  

 

A great assembly coming up Friday – look forward to seeing you all there 
 

Cheerio 

Monique 

EXCURSION GR 1F/T & Gr 1H 

 
On Thursday, June 19

th
 Grade 1 Field/Langford 

and Grade 1 Hesman will be travelling to Battery 
Point to explore Narryna house and to do some 
sketching of Battery Point as part of our history unit “His story…Her 
story…History.”If the weather is favourable we will also head to 
Cornelian Bay Park for lunch and a play.  
 

We will be leaving school at approximately 10.10am and returning by 
2.45pm. Children will need to bring a warm coat and sturdy walking 
shoes as well as enough food and drink to last the day. 
 

Parent help is very welcome so if you would like to assist please see 
your child’s teacher.     
 
Thank you! Bridget, Merrie and Rebecca.  

Excursion for Grade Prep/W and Prep/T  
 
On Tuesday 17th of June, Prep Wearne and Prep Tremayne are going for a 

walk around the wharf area, to visit the TMAG and to Mures for lunch as part 

of their History unit. Prep Wearne will also be going to the Maritime Museum 

while Prep Tremayne  are participating in a guided tour of ninjina tunapri, the 

Tasmanian Aboriginal exhibition at the TMAG. 

 

At Mures we are also hoping to hear about the modern 

day usage of fishing boats from Will Muir. 

 

Bron Wearne and Georgia Tremayne 

Excursion for Grade 4P & 3/4H  
 

In conjunction with our current studies in Science Inquiry we will be 
visiting the Sustainability Centre on Tuesday 17

th
 June. We will leave 

school at 9.00am and return by 12.00pm. 
 
 

Parent help is most welcome, Please let Maria or Belinda 
know if you are interested in joining us.  
 
 

Maria Pace and Belinda Hall 
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